PALM COAST TRAVELING SAMS MONTHLY MEETING

The November 2014 meeting of the Palm Coast Travelling Sams was held on Friday, November 21 at the Southern Palms RV Resort. There were 23 members and 1 guest present.

President D. Trotter called the meeting to order at 4:04 PM. B. Collaro led the Pledge of Allegiance. A. Liantonio collected \$26 for the 50/50 drawing – S. Jackson drew the winning ticket with D. MacDonald winning \$13.

- N. Smyly presented the sunshine report.
- C. Smyly moved to approve the minutes from the previous meeting. K. Collaro seconded unanimous approval.
- P. Liantonio gave the treasurers report showing a balance of \$1156.06. in the treasury and \$541.50 for Boggy Creek. C. Smyly moved to accept the report, A. Liantonio unanimous approval.
- L. Redderoth stated that she thought that one meal was sufficient to be served at the Christmas outing, considering the amount of money that the hosts receive. The issue was tabled until a later meeting.

Under new business – D. Tritter announced that the Forman's are leaving the Chapter. C. Holland is resigning her position as wagonmaster and G. Holland is resigning his positions as Boggy Creek Coordinator and Sargeant-at-Arms. L. Redderoth suggested that a certain week each month be set aside as the week for outings. E. & D. MacDonald spoke about hosting a pre-rally outing for next year's spring Samboree at Okeechobee.

- S. Jackson thanked everyone for their participation in the Toys for Tots program.
- G. Redderoth stated that there is a new Chapter being started in Ormond Beach.

The next meeting is scheduled for 5 Jan 2015. L. Redderoth stated that installation of the new officers will be performed at that meeting.

There being no further business, P. Liantonio moved at 4:40 PM to adjourn, seconded by J. Hulett – unanimous approval.

Respectfully submitted, R. Hulett, Secretary